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Burglars Take Big Amount 
Of Merchandise at Roach's
Roach’s Dry Goods 
store in Robert Lee 
was burglarized last 
Friday night or early 
Saturday morning. A 
large quantity of jew­
elry, shirts, coats, 
Levi’s and other mer­
chandise, valued at 
$3653.23 wholesale pr­
ice was taken in the 
raid on the store.
Mr. and'Mrs. W.T. Ro­
ach, owners, said they 
could make a very acc­
urate estimate of the 
merchandise taken, as 
they had just comple­
ted their annual inv­
entory of stock on ha­
nd. Approximately $205 
in cash was also taken.
The burglars gained 
entrance to the store 
by prying loose a fiber­
glass window and break­
ing a glass window 
over the awning at the 
front of the building. 
They apparently stepped 
onto the suspended ce­
iling and fell through

Clark Named to 
All-State Team
Brett Clark, leading 
running back for the 
1978 Steer football 
team, has received the 
honor of a position on 
the second all-state 
offensive team in the 
Class B. The all-state 
teams were selected by 
the Texas Sportswriters 
Association.
Clark was one of four 
players from this area 
of West Texas to rec­
eived recognition in 
the Class B division. 
Donnie Jackson, Bronte 
linebacker, was named 
to the second defensive 
team, and Kenny Kidd, 
Jayton defensive back, 
was selected for the 
first defensive team. 
Tommy Ham, Eden line­
backer, is listed on 
the second defensive 
team.
Clark amassed an ama­
zing 1,931 yards on the 
ground for an average 
of 7.9 yards per carry. 
In addition he caught 
11 passes for an addi­
tional 156 yards. He 
rushed for over 200 
yards in five games 
and had over 100 yards 
in 10 games.
The son of Mr. and 

Mrs. Frank Casey, Clark 
is a 5 foot 9 inch,
165 pound junior at 
RLHS.

to the floor, according 
to Sheriff J. Lee Ensor, 
Two of the ceiling pan­
els were broken out as 
the intruders made th­
eir way into the store.
The burglary was in­

vestigated by Sheriff 
Ensor and Deputies 
Fred Kessler and Melvin 
Childress. Ensor said 
there were lots of 
fingerprints in the 
area where merchandise 
was taken, but it was 
difficult to deter­
mine which belonged to 
the burglars. A nation­
wide report has been 
sent out for law enfor­
cement officers to be 
on the lookout for the 
stolen goods.
Most of the stolen 
merchandise was taken 
from the front part of 
the store and carried 
to the back where it 
was loaded through the 
back door.
Sheriff Ensor said 

his office would cont­
inue its investigation 
of the incident.

B Team Tourney 
Games Finished
The annual Robert Lee 
B Team Tournament, wh­
ich began Jan. 4 and 
postponed because of 
bad weather, was comp­
leted last Saturday. 
Championship honors 
went to the Robert Lee 
girls and Bronte boys. 
Wall girls and Robert 
Lee boys won second, 
while Bronte girls and 
Sterling City boys took 
third place. Consolat­
ion winners were Wall 
2 girls and Wall boys.

ROBERT LEE GIRLS
The Robert Lee girls 
started off with a big 
56-20 win over Miles 
in their first game 
and continued their 
winning ways until they 
completed the finals. 
Scoring against Miles 
were Carolyn Simpson 
with 15; DeeAnna Key 
10; Dianna Tinkler 10; 
Mary Ann Abalos 6;
Mary Galvan 6; Susan 
Ash 6; Karen Rasco 2; 
Kim Gaston 1.
In their second game 
the girls downed Irion 
County 34-25. Tinkler 
was high pointer with 
14; Galvan had 8; Key 
7; Ash 4; Simpson 1.
In the finals the 

girls wiped out Wall
Continued on Page 3.

Annual Jr. High Tourney 
In Progress At Local Gym
It will be another 

big weekend of basket­
ball in Robert Lee 
Thursday, Friday and 
Saturday as the annual 
Junior High Basketball 
Tournament is on the 
schedule. Eight boys 
and eight girls teams 
will be on hand for 
the competition which 
began Thursday morning.
Boys and girls teams 

will be here from Sac­
red Heart in San Angelc 
Talpa, Wall, Sterling 
City, Christoval, Ros- 
coe, Bronte and Robert 
Lee.
The first round of 
the games started at 
10:15 Thursday and con­
tinued at one hour and 
15 minute intervals 
throughout the day.
Second round games 

will start today (Fri­
day) at 10:15 and cont­
inue all day with the 
last contest of the 
second round scheduled 
to start at 7 p.m.
Saturday is the big

day as the tournament 
winds down and the 
games will determine 
who takes home the tro­
phies.
The Saturday action 

will start at 1:15 p.m, 
with the girls consol­
ation finals, followed 
by boys consolation 
at 3 p.m. Girls will 
play for third place 
at 4:15 p.m. while 
third place winner in 
the boys bracket will 
be determined in a 
game starting at 5:30.
The girls champion­
ship game will start 
at 6:45 p.m., followed

. FIREMEN’S AUXILIARY
The Robert Lee Fire­

men’s Auxiliary met 
Monday night, to dis­
cuss plans to get new 
members and what to do 
with cards, fruitcakes 
and small gift items, 
previously displayed 
at the City Hall.
Date set for next 

meeting in Feb. 19.

JOE B. FLOWERS

Joe B. Flowers Promoted to Network 
Engineering Director by Gen. Tel.
Joe B. Flowers of 
Robert Lee has been 
named network enginee­
ring director for Gen-: 
eral Telephone Company 
of the Southwest.
In his new position.

Flowers will be respon­
sible for providing 
technical expertise and 
engineering for central 
office equipment, trans­
mission and protection, 
land and buildings, 
customer equipment and 
traffic engineering.
Flowers was b o m  in 
Snyder and attended 
schools in Ira. He re­
ceived his bachelor 
of science degree in 
electrical engineering 
from Oklahoma State 
University. His college 
years were interrupted 
when he served with 
the U.S. Army Signal 
Corp.
Following graduation 
he joined General Tele­
phone in San Angelo as 
a staff assistant, lat­
er serving as special 
services engineer. He 
moved to Texarkana in 
1960 where he was div­
ision engineer and div­
ision service and facil­
ities manager before

returning to the comp­
any’s San Angelo head­
quarters in 1967 as a 
supervising engineer.
Since that time he 

has been general plan­
ning engineer and tech­
nical planning manager.
He is a deacon and 
Sunday school teacher 
at Robert Lee Baptist 
Church, a member of 
the Robert Lee school 
board, works with the 
Coke County Livestock 
Show and is a member 
of the Texas Associat­
ion of School Boards.
He and his wife, Joyce 
(Mickey), have six 
children, Walter, a 
student at Texas Tech; 
LaNell and Betty, stu­
dents at ASU; and Kar­
en Kay, Bob and Debbie, 
all of the home.

by the boys champion­
ship game at 8 p.m.
School officials and 
coaches have issued 
an invitation to every­
one to attend as many 
of the games as poss­
ible. A lot of talented 
kids will be on the 
floor and promise a 
weekend of thrills and 
good viewing.
The concession stand 

will be open for the 
sale of a variety of 
foods and drinks.

Stella Bickley 
Going to TW C
Stella Bickley of Ro­

bert Lee has enrolled 
at Western Texas Coll­
ege in Snyder in anti­
cipation of playing 
with the WTC women’s 
basketball team, the 
Dusters, next fall.
A graduate of Robert 

Lee High School, Miss 
Bickley is the daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy 
Bickley.
She played her high 
school basketball under 
Coach Ronnie Ruff, and 
was named All-District 
for four years.
"We are pleased to 

have Stella with us, 
and feel she will be 
a great asset to our 
team," Duster Coach Joe 
Cushing said.
Cushing’s Dusters will 

be playing in the Tarl- 
eton State University 
tournament in Stephen- 
ville Jan. 25-27, then 
will host Clarendon 
College in the WTC gym 
at 7 p.m. on Jan. 30.
Cushing came to WTC 
last fall after serving 
as women’s coach at 
Forsan High School.

Mrs. C.G. Walker re­
turned home Monday 
from Glendale, Ariz., 
Where she attended the 
wedding of her grandson, 
Michael Walker, who is 
formerly of Robert Lee. 
Michael, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. C.G. Walker Jr. of 
Carrizo Springs, and 
Karen Anderson, of Gle­
ndale, were married at 
10 a.m. Saturday, Jan. 
13, in Our Lady of Per­
petual Help Church.
Mrs. Walker made the 
trip to Glendale with 
the C.G. Walkers Jrs.
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FFA, 4-H Members at Abilene Show
A total of 21 FFA and 
4-H members from Coke 
County participated in 
the Abilene Livestock 
Show this week with 22 
of the 44 animals ex­
hibited being placed.
In the swine show,

Doug Tounget was ex­
hibitor of the highest 
placing animal, plac­
ing 4th in the light 
weight crossbred class. 
Also placing, all in 
the hea-vy weight Duroc 
Class, were Clay Blood- 
worth, 7th.; Buddy Wal­
lace, 11th; Bob Flowers 
12th; Kerry Gartman, 
13th; and Joel Perci- 
full, 14th.
In the steer show, 

Rickey Drennan placed 
9th in the heavy wei­
ght Angus Class in a 
tough class of heavy 
Angus steers.
The lamb show was also 
tough with the top pla­
cing coming on Tom En- 
sor’s 5th place heavy 
finewool lamb. Tom also 
exhibited a 13th place 
heavy medium wool lamb. 
Other entries and plac­
ing s included Stan Ray 
with a 15th place cro­
ssbred lamb and 31st 
place medium wool lamb; 
Sheila Lee, 18th place

P A R K E R  
PLUMBING CO.

RESIDENTIAL & 
j  COAAMERCIAL 

ALL TYPES PLUMBING 
REPAIRS

•  NEW CONSTRUCTIO‘‘l
•  REAWDDELING
•  FIXTURES
•  SEWER SERVICE 

LICENSED MASTER PLUMBER
DIAL 473-2131
BRONTE, TEXAS

crossbred lamb; and 
Lisa Lee with 13th and 
23rd place crossbred 
lambs.
Also, Jana Ragsdale 
placed two lambs having 
an 8th place Southdown 
and a 15th place cros­
sbred lamb. Bill Ensor 
likewise placed two 
animals with a 13th 
and 25th place fine- 
wool lambs. John Hal- 
amicek placed 22nd in 
the Southdown class 
and Butch Carper placed 
three lambs to 25th, 
26th, and 28th places.
Other exhibitors from 
the local groups part­
icipating in the show 
included Douglas Rob­
erts, Kyle James, Rus­
sell Johnson, Bill Car­
per and Wayne Sprenkle.

CORRECTION
This newspaper was in 
error last week in the 
story about salary 
raises for county off­
icials. The story sta­
ted that travel expense 
for county commission­
ers was lowered from 
$75 to $50 per month.
In fact, the opposite 
was true, as the travel 
expense was raised $25 
a month, from $75 to 
$100.

JAMBOREE SATURDAY

A country music jamb­
oree is scheduled to be 
held Saturday, Jan. 20, 
at 7:00 p.m. in the 
New Recreation Center 
in Robert Lee.
Everyone is invited 
to attend.

RANGEM ASTER LIQUID Feeds
32% PROTEIN

NEW SUPPLY OF BEHER QUALITY FEED

$135.00 Ton Cash Delivered
TROUGHS AVAILABLE

Call J. Bb Pentecost for Delivery
453-2920

SOCIAL SECURITY REP 
SETS FEBRUARY VISIT
Garland Gregg, repre­
sentative of the San 
Angelo Social Security 
office, has scheduled 
his February visit to 
Coke County for Thurs­
day, Feb. 1.
He will be at the city 
hall in Bronte between 
10:30 and 11:30 a.m. 
and at the courthouse 
in Robert Lee between 
1 and 2 p.m.
Anyone who wants to 
file a claim for bene­
fits, get information, 
or transact other bus­
iness with the Social 
Security Administration 
may contact him at 
these times. Persons 
who are unable to meet 
with him are encouraged 
to call the office in 
San Angelo at 949-4608.
A new provision in 
Social Security bene­
fits states that women 
who were married at 
least 10 years before 
their divorce may be 
eligible for divorced 
wife's benefits from 
their divorced husb­
and's social security 
record, beginning Jan­
uary 1979.

REPORT YOUR NtWS

Soil Conseryation Benefits Everyone
By Eph Cummins

Soil Conservationist

The benefits of cons­
ervation practices to 
the public in general 
are almost too numerous 
to memtion. Some prac­
tices are on such a 
long range scale that 
no definite benefits 
can be observed at 
the present. These 
practices as well as 
the ones which effect 
us immediately, all 
benefit the public.
Some of the conserva­

tion work done is pro­
per grazing use of our 
grasses. This provides 
for better ground cov­
er which allows the 
water to soak in the 
soil, thus cutting 
down on run-off. By 
promoting more grass 
production, our live­
stock numbers can be 
increased. Range seed­
ing is not only bene­
ficial to the rancher, 
but also enhances im­
proved food cover for 
our wildlife.
Brush management in 
recent years has taken 
on two purposes. It is 
used to improve range

grasses, but also as 
an effective step in 
good wildlife habitat 
management. This pro­
motes recreation for 
the public and profit 
for the rancher.
Our cropland can also 
be beneficial to all, 
by using conservation 
cropping systems. By 
using such systems, 
soil fertility can be 
improved, and also in­
creased production of 
crops. Siltation of 
our streams and lakes 
can be reduced, thus 
making them more en­
joyable to everyone.
Lower costs in the 
treatment of drinking 
water can also be 
attributed to conser­
vation cropping sys­
tems.

For winter pastures, Mol-Mix 
32’s special formulation pro­
vides the minimum daily re­
quirements as well as extra 
quality ingredients which make 
up for the deticiences in low- 
quality roughages. And it won’t 
freeze or get too thick . even 
in the coldest temperatures.

liquid SL^Dplements
MILLER LIQUID FEED

San Angelo Rt., Robert Lee, Tx. 76945 
Phone 473-2811

Frigidaire Jet Cone Washers.
Eveiy laundry day, you’U be proud of the 
way they get your 
clothes clean.

Rugged Dependability: It’s an 
integral part of every Frigidaire 
Heavy Duty Washer.

Wash a Full 18-lb. Load or just a 
few pieces, with just the right 
amount of water.

All Frigidaire Jet Cone Washers
have an exclusive Up-and-Down 
Agitator Action. It gets clothes 
down to the bottom of the tub, 
where Cleaning Power is Greatest, 
an average of 9 times per regular 
Wash Cycle.

Frigidaire Automatic Diyers.
offer care for today*s 

fabrics, backed by the 
59-year Frigidaire tradition 
of craftsmanship.
Every Frigidaire Dryer offers you 
the Capacity to Help Save Energy:
A  Full 18-lb. Capacity that lets 
you Dry One Big Load, instead of 
Several Energy-Wasting Smaller Loads.

Frigidaire Dryers know when to 
take the Heat off — to Save you 
more than just Energy.

WEST TEXAS UnUTIES COMPANY

A Member o f The Centml and South West System

Qualified Factory-Trained Servicemen Offer You The Finest In Appliance Service.
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B TEAM TOURNAMENT- 
Continued from Page 1.
48-33. Tinkler had a 
big 30 for scoring 
honors; Galvan hit 10; 
Ash 3; Abalos 3; Simp­
son 2.

ROBERT LEE BOYS 
In their first game 

of the tourney the 
Steers took a 48-37 win 
from Miles. Scoring 
were Edwin Wilson with 
12; Darren Williams 10; 
Robert Tijerina 10;
Scot Long 6; Steven Ray 
6; Ernie Abalos 2; Jose 
Saucedo 2.
The boys had another 

win in the second round 
as they defeated Irion 
County 52-32. Top scor­
ers were Long, Tijerina 
and Williams with 10 
each; Joel Percifull 
had 9; Wilson 7; Ray 6. 
The Steers went into 
the finals against the 
Bronte Longhorns and 
came out on the short 
end of a 54-31 score. 
Pointmakers were Long 
with 7; Williams 6;
Ray 6; Tijerina 5; Wil­
son 4; Saucedo 2; Perc­
ifull 1.

TOURNEY SUMMARY 
Results of first round 

games in the girls 
bracket were: Bronte 
21, Wall .2, 16; Wall 1
24, Sterling City 11; 
Irion County 17, Water 
Valley 14; Robert Lee 
56, Miles 20. Boys 
first round: Bronte 56, 
Loraine 32; Sterling 
City 35, Wall 34; Irion 
County 35, Water Valley 
31; Robert Lee 48, Ml- 
Les 37.
Girls second round: 

Wall 2 28, Sterling 
City 18; Miles 29,
Water Valley 13; Wall 1 
41, Bronte 24; Robert 
Lee 34, Irion County
25. Boys second round: 
Wall 2; Loraine 0; Mi­
les 55, Water Valley 
26; Bronte 53, Sterling 
City 41; Robert Lee 52, 
Irion County 32.
Girls consolation:

Wall 2 44, Miles 28.
Boys consolation: Wall 
59, Miles 43. Girls 
third place; Bronte 40, 
Irion County 27. Boys 
third place: Sterling 
City 43, Irion County 
35.
Girls first and sec­
ond place: Robert Lee 
48, Wall 33. Boys first 
and second place: Bro­
nte 54, Robert Lee 31.

LIONS 
CLUB 

MEETING
1 — 3rd Tuesday 

qf each month — 7 P.M. 
Lions Club Community Center

Dogies Wallop 
Shorthorn Teams
The Robert Lee Dogie 

basketball teams turn­
ed back an attempted 
invasion by Bronte 
Shorthorns Thursday, 
Jan. 11, and sent their 
visitors back home with 
four defeats. Both boys 
and girls A and B teams 
won decisive victories 
over the Shorthorns.

GIRLS GAMES 
Robert Lee girls A 
team took a 39-17 win. 
Leigh Ann Runnion was 
high pointer with 10; 
Martha Bickley had 8; 
Yolanda Torres 6; Deb­
bie Cummins 5; Lupe 
Munoz 4; Amy Percifull 
4; Trade Tomlinson 2.
Scoring in the 36-6 
slaughter of the B team 
were Sara De La Pena 
with 12; Sheri Ebens- 
tein 9; Carrath Metcalf 
6; Trade Tomlinson 5; 
Cindy Gartman 2.

BOYS GAMES
Both boys games were 
easy picking for the 
Dogies as the A team 
won 58-7 and the B 
team 40-5.
Scoring for the A 

Team were Kyle Gibbs 
12; Quint Anthony 12; 
Lupe Torres 10; Everett 
Wilson 8; Scott Steph­
ens 6; Tom Bosworth 6; 
Jamie Sawyer 4.
B team scorers were 

Jim Herring 10; David 
Hubbard 9; Eddie Hood 
6; Gilbert Abalos 6; 
Larry Palmer 4; Les 
Gray 3; Tom Jones 2.
The junior high teams 

will have a busy week­
end hosting the Robert 
Lee tournament and Mon­
day night they will 
play Miles here begin­
ning at 6 p.m. They 
will play in the Sterl­
ing City tournament 
Jan. 25, 26 and 27.

6̂4 STUDY CLUB HAS 
REVIEW OF BOOK
Second-Tuesday meet­
ing of The *64 Study 
Club, TFWC, met Jan. 9 
in the home of Olene 
Sims, with Jessie Faye 
Russell and Thelma Jo 
Hinnard acting as co­
hostesses.
After a business ses- ’ 
sion, Della Lemons and 
Ruby Jones led group 
singing of songs app­
ropriate for setting 
the mood for a book 
review of "Birdsong," 
by James P. White. It 
is a story about life 
in a small town. Grand 
Prairie, Texas.
Next regular meeting 
will be held in the 
home of Zera Fields 
on Jan. 23.

WORSHIP WITH US AT THE

Southside Church of Christ
BIBLE STUDY  ............10:00 A.M. EVENING WORSHIP
WORSHIP ......................... 11:00 A.M. WED. BIBLE STUDY

---- THE FRIENDLY CHURCH ----
WHERE THE BIBLE IS TAUGHT

6:00, P.M. 
7:00 P.M.

1 Lb. Pkg. — In Qtrs.
KRAFT VELVEETA  CHEESE 1 lb. box $1.39 
Kraft Ihd. Sliced Cheese 16 sli. pkg. $1.39
DOTTIE LEE CANNED BISCUITS 2 cans 29c

M i a  M r s Sunshine 
11 Oz. Box

VIP W HIPPEE TOPPING 9 oz. crt. 49c
SUNSHINE CHIP-A-ROO COOKIES 12 oz. 79c
KEEBLER'S ZESTA CRACKERS 2 lb. box $1.19 

No. 1 Quality
Russet 

10 Ih . Bog

CONTADINA TOM ATOES, 15oz. can 2 for 89c 
DELM ONTE SW EET PEAS 303 size can 39c

DETERGENT 
King Size Box 

(25c Off Label)

LIPTON CANNISTER TEA  12oz.can $1.99
FILTER BLEND FOR YOUR MR. COFFEE

GIANT SIZE

LIPTON TEA  BAGS 24 ct. crt. $1.79

SHORTENING  
3 U>. Con

BRACH'S CAN DY CORN  
BRACH'S ORANGE SLICES 
BRACH'S CIRCUS PEANUTS

Brach’s Bridge Mix

1 lb. bag 69c 
1 lb. bag 59c 
1 lb. bag 59c

1 Lb. 
Bag

HORMEL

A LL M EAT BOLOGNA 
GERMAN SAUSAGE
BULK s l ic e d

t a n  lb.
2 lb. pkg. $2.99  

per ring $1.29

PRICES EFFECTIVE JAN. 19th S  20rii

M EM BER INDEPENDENT GROCERS. INC. — WE SUPPLY OURSELVES

West Way
Grocery

GROCERIES -  MEATS -  DRUGS & MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS



PAGE 4 Robert Lee Observer Jan. 19, 1979

Thetfords Feted 
On Anniversary
Mr. and Mrs. J.T. The- 
tford of Sunset, former 
Edith residents, were 
honored at a reception 
Sunday in celebration 
of their 50th wedding 
anniversary. _
The event was held at 
the new Recreation Cen­
ter in Robert Lee with 
about 100 persons att­
ending from 2 until 
4:30 p.m.
Hosting the party were 
the honored couple’s 
son and daughter-in- 
law, Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Thetford of Bowie, and 
their four grandchild­
ren, Jeff Thetford and 
Jack Thetford Jr. of 
Bowie, Sandra Thetford 
of Wichita Falls and 
Cindy Runkel of Steph- 
enville. Also Mrs. The­
tford 's nephew and his 
wife, Mr. and Mrs. Har­
mon Edge of Lubbock, 
Mrs. Lillian Blair of 
Midland and Mr, and 
Mrs. Elton Millican of 
Robert Lee.
Helping the honorees 
receive their guests 
were their son and 
daughter-in-law and 
Mr. and Mrs. Edge. Jeff 
Thetford registered 
the callers and Sandra 
Thetford, Jack Thetford 
Jr. and Cindy Runkel 
were at the serving 
table.
Odessa Harmon and J.T. 
Thetford were married 
at 8 a.m. Jan. 8, 1929, 
at the Baptist parson­
age in Robert Lee with 
the Rev. James A. Cord- 
er officiating, Mrs. 
Corder witnessed the 
ceremony.
Mr. and Mrs. Thetford 
lived at Edith and op­
erated the Edith Store 
and post office for 
several years before 
moving to McCamey in 
1952. While living in 
McCamey, Mr. Thetford 
was employed as book­
keeper for a trucking 
firm and his wife work­
ed at First National 
Bank. After his retire­
ment, they moved to 
Fort Worth in 1971 and 
lived there until mov­
ing to Sunset in 1974.

Mr. and Mrs, Larry 
Cheatham of Lubbock 
spent New Year’s week­
end with his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. N.K. Chea­
tham.

Church of God
Sundoy School 9:45 AJA.
Morning Worship . . . .  11:00 AM,
Sunday Cvtwing .............4:00 P.M.
ThurKlay ......................  7K)0 P.M.

WfST 12fli ft CHIiDKlSS
Pastor, ilov. H. W. Gorringir

Pheoo 453.2504
SNO YOUR SEARCH 

FOR A FRIENDIY CHURCH

NOTICE OF BIDS FOR 
COUNTY DEPOSITORY
Notice is hereby giv­
en by the County Judge 
of Coke County, Texas, 
for Depository of said 
Coke County and Coke 
County School District 
Funds for the next two 
years, in accordance 
with Article 2544 (25- 
50) Revised Civil Sta­
tutes, 1925 of Texas, 
at the February Term, 
beginning on the 12th 
day of February 1979. 
Said Court will receive 
proposals from any 
banking corporation, 
association or indivi­
dual bank in said Coun­
ty that may desire to 
be selected as the De­
pository of said County.
Any banking corporati­
on, association or in­
dividual bank in said 
County desiring to bid, 
shall deliver to the 
County Judge on or be­
fore the first day of 
the Commissioners’ Co­
urt at which the sele­
ction of the Depository 
is to be made, a sealed 
proposal, stating the 
rate of interest that 
said banking corpora­
tion, association or 
individual banker, of­
fers to pay on the fun­
ds of the County for 
the term between the 
dates of such bids and 
the next regular term 
for the selection of a 
depository.
Said bids shall be 

accompanied by a cert­
ified check for not 
less than one-half of 
one per cent of the 
County’s revenues of 
the preceding year as 
a guarantee of good 
faith on the part of 
the bidder, and that 
if his bid should be 
accepted he will enter 
into bond as herein 
provided, and upon fa­
ilure of said banking 
corporation, associat­
ion or individual bank­
er that may be select­
ed as such Depository 
to give the bonds re­
quired by law, the 
amount of such certi­
fied check shall go to 
the County as liquida­
ted damages and the 
County Judge shall re­
advertise for bids, 
said Court reserving 
the right to reject any 
and all bids proposed. 
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND 

AND.SEAL OF OFFICE this 
8th day of January,
A.D. 1979.
(Seal)
D.W. Sims, County Judge 
Coke County, Texas 

28-3tc

Mark Twain was a redhead.

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
Notice is hereby giv­
en that pursuant to an 
order of the Trustees 
of the Green Mountain 
Community Recreation 
Association approved 
at a meeting of said 
body held on December 
4, 1978, the following 
described property, 
including all improve­
ments located thereon, 
situated in Coke Coun­
ty, Texas, to-wit:
A two acre tract of 
land, more or less, be­
ing out of and a part 
of that certain tract 
of land containing four 
acres, more or less, 
out of the S.W. comer 
of Section No. 184, in 
Block 2, H. & T.C. R.R. 
Co. Survey, described 
by metes and bounds as 
follows:
BEGINNING at a rock 
pipe in which an iron 
pin is driven in the 
public road at the S.W. 
comer said Section 
184 and the S.E. comer 
of Section 185, Same 
R.R.;
THENCE E. 276.6 feet, 
set stake for comer; 
THENCE N. 630 feet, 
set stake for comer; 
THENCE W. 276.6 feet 
to Section line, set 
stake (iron pin) for 
comer;
THENCE S. 630 feet to 
place of beginning, 
and containing four 
acres, more or less, 
SAVE AND EXCEPT, how­
ever, that certain 2 
acre tract of land, 
more or less, as descr­
ibed in that certain 
deed dated August 25, 
1971, executed by W.W. 
Thetford, County Judge, 
Coke County, Texas, to 
Albert N. Fields, re­
corded in Vol. 164, 
page 516, Deed Records 
of Coke County, Texas, 
reference to which is 
here made for all pert­
inent purposes, 
will be sold for cash. 
Sealed bids for such 
property addressed to 
Mr. Floyd Harmon, Chai­
rman, Edith Route, Ro­
bert Lee, Texas, 76945, 
will be received until 
1:00 o ’clock p.m. on 
the 9th day of Februa­
ry, 1979, at which time 
the same will be open­
ed.
A money order, bank 
draft or cashier’s 
check in the amount of 
5% of the submitted 
bid should accompany 
the successful bid 
will be applied to the 
purchase price. All 
other money orders, 
bank drafts and cash­
ier’s checks will be 
returned to the unsuc­
cessful bidders.
The Green Mountain 
Community Recreation 
Association reserves 
the right to accept or 
reject any and all 
bids.

FLOYD HARMON 
28-3tc

CO-ORDINATES —
Skirts, Slacks, Blouses

Ladies' and Junior Dresses 
Handbags 

Robes and Gowns

Yz Price
Boys' Shirts — $1.99

Many Other Items Reduced 
In Price

POPPYTRAIL
SPECIAL
SALEI
SAVE 20%

ON ALL OPEN STOCK

SAVE 33%%
ON 3 PC. PLACE SEH IN G S

3 PC. PLACE SETTING
OPEN
STOCK

LIST
PRICE

3 PC. 
SALE  

PRICE
C A L IF O R N IA  PROVINCIAL $16.20 $10.80
R E D  R O O S T E R 13.75 12.50
W O O D LA N D  G O LD 16.20 10.80
CALIFORNIA STRAW BERRY 18,75 12.50
S C U L P T U R E D  G R A P E 19.40 12.94
A N T IQ U E  G R A P E 13.50 9.00
S C U L P T U R E D  D A IS Y 19.40 12.94
S C U L P T U R E D  Z IN N IA 19.40 12.94
B A N D ER O 16.20 10.80
W ILD  POPPY 20.95 13.97
S C U L P T U R E D  B E R R Y 21.75 14.50
M A T IL IJA 20.95 13.97
CALIFORNIA WHITESTONE 11.45 7.63
G E R A N IU M 16.20 10.80
M O U LIN  R O U G E 16.20 10.80
P R IM A R Y  R ED 13.50 9.00
P R IM A R Y  B L U E 13.50 9.00
S T R A W F LO W E R 16.20 10.80
C A L IC O 16.20 10.80
M A CR A M E 16.20 10.80
W IL D F L O W E R 16.20 10.80
W ILL IA M 16.20 10.80
PRIMARY BLUE DAISIES 14.15 9.43
M A R G U E R IT E 16.20 10.80
PRIMARY RED DAISIES 14.15 9.43
P R IM A R Y  Y E L L O W 13.50 9.00
PRIMARY YELLOW  DAISIES 14.15 9.43

The American Style in Dinnerware

ROACH'S
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BASKETBALL
THIS WEEKEND

Welcome Fans
T O  T H E

Junior High 
Basketball 

Tournament
Eight Boys Teams oml Eight G irls Teoms W ill 
Be Entered in the Competition— There W ill Be 
Plenty of High Spirited Bosketboll That Yon 
W ill Enjoy. Attend A LL the Gomes!

WE WELCOME
FANS, PLAYERS, COACHES, SCHOOL O FFICIA LS AND A LL VISITORS

ROBERT UEE STATE BANK
ALLEN INSURANCE AGENCY

ADAMS LAND A REALTY CO. and  
ADAMS ABSTRACT CO .

WESTERN AUTO ASSOCIATE STORE
BOB AND PHfLAN WBINKLE

DAWN FLORAL A SPECIALTY CO.
MR. AND MRS. FINIS MILUCAN AND SlflE ANN

IVEY MOTOR CO.
VAUGHAN CHEVROIET CO. 

UH LE FREEZER 

WEST WAY GROCERY 

BAKER'S GROCERY A MARKET 
BELL AUTO PARTS

JIMMY AND BEVERLY BEU

SKINNER'S GROCERY AND STATION
MR. AND MRS. JIM SKINNER

THIS AD SPONSORS) BY THE FOUOW ING S T E K  BOOSTERS:

ROSS CONOCO SERVICE STATIOH

MR. AND MRS. BOB HELDS

MR. AND MRS. WELDON HKES

KEY FEED STORE

DAVID'S BARBER SHOP 
MR. AND MRS. DAVID CHESSHIR

DINK'S EXXON  

ERNEST CLENDENNEN, INC.
SILVER, TEXAS

ROBERT LEE OBSERVER

ROBERT LEE-SILVER LIONS CLUB

TRIANGLE GROCERY A BAIT

PAINT CREEK MARINA 
CHARLIE A UNNIE TRAVIS -  JOE A BETTY BARRETT

THE ROADRUNNER G R O C K Y  

BRYAN CONCRETE CO . 

MATHEWS LUMBER AND HARDWARE 

COKE COUNTY PHARMACY 

ROACH'S DRY GOODS 

SHAFFER FUNERAL HOME 

MR. AND MRS. O. B. JACOBS 

MRS. WINNIE WALDROP, COUNTY CLERK 

COKE COUNTY SHERIFF
J. LEE. MARSHALL, YVONNE

THOMPSON BUTANE CO.
J. R. AND MYRLDEEN THOMPSON

J. D. HARMON, INC.

EDITH COUNTRY CORNBt

•' ■ »>
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RLHS Teams Defeat Trent, Divide
Lunchroom

Robert Lee High School 
basketball teams have 
continued their winning 
streak during the past 
week with both boys 
and girls teams taking 
victories from Trent 
last Friday in their 
first district game, 
and from Divide Tuesday 
night.
Trent came here last 
Friday and Robert Lee 
girls took a 51-26 vic­
tory. Lisa Devoll was 
high pointer with 20; 
Debbie Askins had 8; 
Delight English 6; Elsa 
De La Pena 5; Karen 
Rasco 4; Cindy Walker 
2; Brenda Gray 2; Kel- 
lye Percifull 2; Karen 
Kay Flowers 2.
The Robert Lee Boys 
came out winner over 
Trent with a 56-37 
score. Brett Clark and 
Kerry Gartman shared 
top scoring honors with 
14 each; Mark Riley and 
Kevin each had 6; Vic 
Conner 4; David Lackey, 
Wes Sawyer, Rickey Tij­
erina, Rickey Ross,
Lynn Gulley and Steven 
Ray 2 each.
Coach Roddy Mclver 

was pleased with the 
win in the district 
play opener. He said, 
"Robert Lee outscored 
Trent in every quarter. 
We got nearly everyone 
in the scoring column 
and everyone had play­
ing time. We were plea­
sed with our play but 
still have room for im­
provement.

DIVIDE GAMES 
The Tuesday night game 
at Divide gave the RLHS 
girls a 76-26 win. Eng­
lish was high pointer 
with 17; Devoll had 16; 
Walker 9; Rasco 7; Car­
olyn Simpson 6; Askins 
4; De La Pena 4; Dian­
na Tinkler 4; Renea 
Flanagan, Gray, Perci­
full and Jana Hood 2 
each; Flowers 1.
The Steers also had 
an easy win over their 
Divide hosts, coming 
out with a 52-29 score. 
Clark was high with 14; 
Tijerina had 13; Gart­
man 11; Riley 4; Sawyer 
4; Roe 4; Lackey 2.
"We had a real physi­
cal game with Divide," 
the coach said. We went 
for a long period with­
out scoring and the 
ball wouldn't fall.
We lost our composure 
in the first half but 
we finally came back 
in the second half and 
took charge of the bo­
ards." The Steers now 
have a 6-5 season rec­
ord and are 2-0 in dis­
trict play.

B TEAM
The Steer B team drop­
ped their game to Div­
ide by a narrow 39-38 
margin. Robert Tijerina 
hit for 12; Darren Wil­
liams 11; Joel Percif­

ull 4; Edwin Wilson 3; 
Steven Ray 3; Scot Long 
2; Matt McKinney 1;
Jose Saucedo 1. "We 
blew it," the coach 
said.
Robert Lee B teams 

will continue during 
the next week with ga­
mes at Blackwell to­
night (Friday) and bat­
tles at Bronte Tuesday 
night.

ASH ON HONOR ROLL
Russell Ash of Robert 

Lee has been named to 
the Dean's List for 
the 1978 fall semester 
at Western Texas Coll­
ege. He is the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Ash.
The Dean's List is 

made up of students who 
are enrolled for at 
least 12 hours of col­
lege credit work ex­
clusive of physical 
education with a grade 
point average of 3.5 
or better on a 4.0 
scale.

Monday, Jan. 22:
Grill cheese sandwich-r 
es; Vegetable soup; 
Pickle slices; Milk; 
Peanut chocolate clus­
ters.
Tuesday, Jan.23:
Pigs in Blanket with 
mustard; Baked beans; 
Butter potatoes; Milk; 
Applesauce.
Wednesday, Jan. 24: 
Bean Chalupas with 
cheese; Lettuce - tom- 
atoe salad; Chopped 
onion; Butter com; 
Milk; Peach cobbler.
Thursday, Jan. 25: 
Chili with crackers; 
French Frys with ket­
chup; Cole slaw; Milk; 
Lime Jello with pears.
Friday, Jan. 26: 

Salisbury Steak; Green . 
beans; Whipped potatoes 
Hot Rolls with butter; 
Milk; Peanut Butter 
Supreme.

The earth is 7,926 miles in 
diameter.

SALE SHOPPING CUTS 
COST OF LIVING RISE
"Sale" shopping can 

cut living costs by 
one-third, according to 
a free letter series 
available to Coke Coun­
ty residents.
Families can practic­

ally "sale" through 
today's economic "rou­
gh seas" by planning 
to do most of their 
shopping at sales —  
but the key is in the 
planning, one letter
in the series explains.
Titles "S.O.S. —  Sma­

rt on Sales," the ser­
ies is available from 
Miss Kathy Jobe, Coke 
County Extension agent. 
Box 186, Robert Lee, 
Texas 76945.

Mr. and Mrs. Tommy 
Bryant returned Thurs­
day of last week from 
Houston where he was a 
patient at M.D. Ander­
son Hospital. They were 
accompanied by Mrs. 
Addison Davis. Bryant 
will return to Houston 
Feb. 19 for further 
tests and surgery.

S A L E
S U P E R  S P E C I A L

GIRLS
BOYS

INFANT THRU 6X 
INFANT THRU 7

30% to 50% OFF
LeRoy Hosiery 

20%  OFF
1109 Euel St. Robert Lee

CHUDREhTS APPAREL
Phone 453>2306



Rites at Hubbard 
For Mrs. Vosburg
Services for Mrs. D.N. 
(Alice) Vosburg, 86, 
were at 2 p.m. Friday 
in Eubank Funeral Home 
Chapel at Hubbard. The 
Rev. J.C. Skinner, pas­
tor of the United Meth­
odist Church of Hubb­
ard,' officiated. Burial 
was in Fairview Ceme­
tery in Hubbard.
Mrs. Vosburg died at 
7:30 a.m. Thursday,
Jan.' 11, at a hospital 
in Hico. She had res­
ided at the Village 
Nursing Home in Hico 
the past five years. 
Alice Rogers was b o m  
Jan. 3, 1893, in Tenn­
essee and was married 
to D.N. Vosburg Janu­
ary, 1912 at Hubbard. 
They resided near Hub­
bard for most of their 
married life. He died 
Dec. 1, 1971.
She is survived by 
two sons, Javan Vosburg 
of Robert Lee and Elvis 
Roger Vosburg of Hico; 
three daughters, Mrs. 
George (Oleta) Braswell 
of Bronte, Ama Lou 
(Jane) Clark of Duran­
go, Colo., and Mrs.
D.J. (Peggy) Huse of 
Whitney; 10 grandchil­
dren; 20 great-grand­
children; three sisters, 
Alto Parker and Alpha 
Vosburg, both of Hub­
bard, and Mary Smith 
of Waco; and a brother 
Lum Rogers of Itasca.
Grandsons serving as 
pallbearers were Eddie 
Braswell of College 
Station, Dennie Bras­
well of Bronte, Javan 
Vosburg Jr. of Fort 
Stockton, Randy Huse 
of Malone, Nickey 
Vosburg and Billy Car­
penter, both of Hico, 
and James Guinn of Ire­
dell.

News from West 
Coke Hospital
The following admiss­
ions and dismissals 
were reported by the 
West Coke County Hosp­
ital:
Jan. 9: No admissions. 

W.E. Jacoby, Daryl Cope­
land dismissed.
Jan. 10: Isabel Torres 
admitted. F.L. Haley, 
Louella Davidson dis­
missed.
Jan. 11:* Pearl Ditmore, 
Bama Wyatt admitted.
Lola Allison, Elizabeth 
Gray dismissed.
Jan. 12: Wanda Brown, 
Euna Pinckard, Lena 
Russell, Minnie Wrinkle 
admitted. Era Kennedy 
dismissed.
Jan. 13: Esmerjildo 

Hernandez admitted. No 
dismissals.
Jan. 14: No admissions. 
No dismissals.
Jan. 15: No admissions. 
Inez Minjarez, Clara 
Hood, Wanda Brown dis­
missed.

FB INSURANCE MAN— Den­
n is  Weaver i s  new ag­
ency manager fo r  the 
Coke-Sterling Insurance 
Co. He came to Coke 
County from Big Spring 
and has h is  o ff ic e  in 
the Farm Bureau B u ild ­
ing next to the Robert 
Lee Post O ffice.

Three Nomed 
To UCRA Board
Three new members of 
the Upper Colorado 
River Authority were 
named recently by for­
mer Gov. Dolph Briscoe 
and were some of the 
last appointments made 
by the governor before 
he went out of office 
Tuesday afternoon.
Wm. H. Allen of Robert 
Lee was named by Bris­
coe to succeed Robert 
Vaughan, also of Robert 
Lee. Victor Wayne Cho­
ate was selected to 
succeed W. McKinney.
Both men are from San 
Angelo. Homer J. Hodge 
of Winters was named 
to succeed Phil Lorfing 
of Lowake.
Holdover members of 
the board include Ebb 
Grindstaff of Ballinger, 
president; Dick Salmon 
of San Angelo, vice 
president; Dale Leddy 
of San Angelo, secre­
tary; Royce Lee of Br­
onte, Cumbie Ivey Sr. 
of Robert Lee and Jack 
Douthit of Sterling 
City, members.

More than h a lf the cran ­
b erries grown in the U.S. 
com e from  Massachusetts, 
around Cape Cod.

F U R S
Check Us First 
For Best Prices

SKINNED or 
UNSKINNED FURS

Mon. & Fri.
(AFTER DEC. 1) 

PLACE:
BRONTE COUNTY PARK 

MONTE, TEXAS 
TIME: 12:30-5:30

J & L FUR & 
HIDE CO.

Baird, Tex. -  Ph. 854-1422 
Tuscola. Tex.—Ph. 554-7829
Must Have Trappers license

More Space for 
Sheriff's Office
Coke County Commiss­
ioners’ Court met in*̂'' 
special session Tues­
day to study office 
space allocations in 
the courthouse.
The main item of bus­
iness was a discussion 
of the use of the spa­
ce made available by 
the move of the office 
of Precinct 1 Justice 
of the Peace Mrs. Opal 
Jacoby from the court­
house.
The commissioners de­
cided the space would 
be made available to 
the sheriff's office. 
The space is adjacent 
to Sheriff J. Lee En- 
sor's present office 
and has a connecting 
door between the two 
rooms. Heretofore, the 
sheriff has had no pla­
ce to hold private con­
ferences with prisoners 
or others who needed to 
talk with him and mem­
bers of his staff.
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Mrs. Cova M. Sparks, 
the newly-elected just­
ice of the peace for 
Precinct 3, met with 
the commissioners and 
told them she would 
prefer to have her off­
ice in her home, rather 
than in the courthouse. 
The commissioners vot­
ed to reimburse her at 
the rate of $80 per 
month as a rental on 
the space. The rental 
is to include all util­
ities. Mrs. Sparks' 
home is located a short 
distance west of Robert 
Lee on Edith Route.
Mrs. Jacoby told this 
newspaper Wednesday 
morning that she is 
conducting the business 
of Precinct 1 justice 
of the peace in her 
home "until a more suit­
able place can be 
found."
Mrs. Jacoby said she 
regretted having to 
move her office from 
the courthouse, since 
she didn't feel that

she had a suitable 
place to conduct the 
business of the court.
She pointed out that 
she was appointed to 
the office by the com­
missioners * court and 
took over the office 
space in the courthouse 
used by former JP's 
when she assumed the 
duties of the office. 
She also noted that 
actually she had' ̂ ierved 
the citizens of Prec- 
ints 1 and 3 until this 
year.
Mrs. Jacoby added, 
"This law (about a JP 
having his office in 
the precinct he serves) 
is not a new law. I 
don't know how old it 
is." She indicated she 
felt the ruling made in 
June of last year brou­
ght the matter to att­
ention and caused cou­
nty officials to start 
enforcing it.
Mrs. Jacoby's office 
is now located at 1424 
Washington.

■me
BRONTE, TEXAS wav*

Spee 
Eureka

^Quee'^ Emerson Tappan

CO
.o\\oO O a

,\\\e Sylvania
VAoJTO®

®cker RCA

^osseff.
Hamilton Beach 
AC G f

These ore just o few of the Nome Brand items 
we hove at W HITES. If you ore interested in 
Nome Brand Merchandise with o Friendly 
Home Town Atmosphere, check with us.

CLOSE OUT ON A LL  
GAS & WOOD HEATERS

yVe have reduced our heaters to make room for Spring Merchandise. Come by 
and check our prices.

SPECIAL CLEARAN CE  
Magic Chef Portable Dishwasher

REG. 3T9.00

Magic Chef Electric Range, 30"
REG. 259.95

$269.00

$219.00

USE YOUR OR
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W JINT
ADS

CLASSIHED ADVERTISINO 
RATES

1st Insertion . . .  Per Word 10c 
($1.50 Mininriwml 

2nd and Subsequent
Insertions . . . .  Per Word 7c 

$1.00 Minimumj) 
>^difiohal 50c for Blind Ads 
Cards of Thanks . Same Rotes 
Legal Notices , . , .  Same Rates

COPY DEADUNE
Class. Ads . . .  4 P.M. Tuesday 
Display Ads . . 4 P.AA Tuesday
Classified ads and cards of 
thanks are payable in advance 
unless customer carries a regu- 
Igr account,________________.

KIRNISHED APARTAAENT For Rent. All 
bills paid. Call Ben Bessertt. 453- 
2492 or 453-2B32. 50-tfc

O R  A COLOR TV, Stereo, C . B. or 
' Furniture, see Scimmie Duncan', the 

W  .Fiddfin' Rabbit,Tw ister, Sears 
Sales Dept., San Angelo, Tex. 27-tnc

FURNISHED APARTMENT for Rent. Bills' 
paid. Phone 453-2933. 28-2tp

ELECTRICAL REPAIR and Re-work done. 
Call 453-2215. Itp

FOR SALE; 72 Olds Toronado Coupe, ■ 
good condition, NEW Radial Tires, 
453-2775 after 6 p.m. 22-tnc

TRAILER HOUSE FOR SALE, gas or all 
electric. Phone 453-2516 or 453- 
2473. 19-tnc

TO GIVE AWAY — Puppies with Husky 
markings. 1112 Austin St., Phone 
453-2838 or 453-2458. 27-3tc

NURSES AIDES NEEDED at Bronte 
Nursing Home for 11-7 shift. No 
experience needed, we will train 
you. Apply at Bronte Nursing Home, 
900 State Street, Bronte, Texas.

'________________________ 28-tfc-BP
FAMILY MOVING TO Robert Lee area 

looking for a 3 bedroom 2 bath 
house or larger. If you would be 
interested in selling your home, call
453-2812._____________________________ 28-tnc

STINEBAUGH TV SERVICE 
Robert Lee Service Calls Every Wed­

nesday. No mileage charge unless 
out of town.
For service, leave name at Western 
Auto Store.
Direct oil questions to me, not 
Western Auto. Collect call accepted. 
Phone 653-1118, 432 Cauley Lane, 
Son Angelo. 29-6tp

Public Notice 
Notice is hereby given 
that persons who own 
their residential home­
stead may apply for the 
Homestead Exemption at 
the office of the Tax 
Assessor-Collector of 
the Robert Lee Indepe­
ndent School District 
between the dates of 
January 1, 1979 and 
April 30, 1979.

LOUVENIA K. REES
ACCOUNTING—INCOME TAX SERVICE 
Experienced, Capable, Latest Training 

1 Block West of Water Tower 
Phone 915-473-3851 

(Please Call for Appointment) 
BRONTE, TEXAS

U S  GRAY'S 
AA-f REPAIR 

SERVICE
PLUMBING REPAM AND 

MAINTENANCE
RESIDENTIAL A COMAAERCIAL

Mobile Home Repair Service 
RECREATIONAL VEHICLE 

. REPAIR
CALI 453-2775 or 453-2278 

If No Answer Call After 6 PJA  
ROBERT LEE. TEXAS

MRtMt
3  bedroorri hoUse, 2  ̂ baths, forge dou­

ble car garage with workshop, en­
closed with Hurricane fence an<f 
Concrete curbing, well established 
yard.' Located on lots. Will self 
house with .or without furinture. ‘ 
Priced to sell.

3 bedroom brick house. I f  baths, dou­
ble car garage. Located on large 
corrter lot. Priced to sell.

Combination Business and Dwelling. 3 
bedrooms, 2 baths, fireplace, has 
carpets, recreation room upstairs.- 
Located on corner lot. Front port of 
property former Froggy's Cafe. Own­
er will help the financing.

3 bedroom house, l i  baths, large liv­
ing room-dining area combinotion. 
Located on 3 corner lots. Priced in 
lowers teens.

2 bedroom brJckstone hpuse located eh 
cornery'fot. In excellent corKfItion. 
Price reduced to $21,008.

ADAMS LAND ft RIAtTV CO.
Plteiw 453-2723 or 45S-2757 

or «5S-M2R

JO P  CASH FOR OLD FIDDLES, any 
cortdition. Call Observer office or 
write P. O. Box 114. 28-4tp

INVENTORY SALE: Cottons, 1.19 yd̂ * 
60" suede, 60" knits, 2,99 yd. In 
stock, needlepoint and rug canvas, 
latch hooks. New shipment of yarn. 
Niece Jo's Fabric Shoppe. 28-2tc

FOR SALE BY OWNER
3 bedroom house, 1 bath, fully car­

peted, walk-in pantry, central heot 
and air, located on two corner lots, 
priced to sell. Phone 453-2642 after 
5:00. 28-2tc-BP

PIANO IN STORAGE: Latest model 
spinet piano in storage. ,  Responsi­
ble party can assume low payment 
balaiKe. Write: Credit Dept. Na­
tional Keyboard Inc. 6721 N. La.r 
mar, Austin, TX 78752. 29-2tp

Dear Frier»ds,
Words seem so small when you try 

to thonk someone for all the kind- 
ae$$ shown during a sorrowful time..

The flowers, memorials, visits, pray­
ers and words of comfort given in 
{mother's name were so thoughtful and 
very much appreciated. Thank you.

Max & Jen Anthony and Family
IN APPRECIATION of our friends 

and relatives who helped us celebrate 
.our 50th anniversary, we wont to give 
pur thanks.

It was great seeing all our friends 
of many years.

And to our hosts and hostesses, w  ̂
vW;ont to give our special thanks and 
love.

J. T. & Odessa Thetford

OAKES FUNERAL IS 
HELD AT MAY
O.L. (Sarge) Oakes,
65, of May, brother 
of Mrs. Otto Wojtek of 
Robert Lee, died Satur­
day, Jan. 13, in Brown- 
wood Community Hospital.
Services were at 2 p.m. 

Monday in First Baptist 
Church of May.
Attending the services 
from Robert Lee were 
Mr. and Mrs. Wojtek,
Mr. and Mrs. J.A. Dun­
klin, Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Wiginton, Mrs. Hadley 
Richards and Mrs. Bryan 
Yarbrough.

Four Students Make 
Honor Roll at ASU
Four Robert Lee area 
students attending 
Angelo State University 
in San Angelo, are 
listed on the Dean's 
Honor Roll for the fall 
semester at the univer­
sity.
Those listed on the 
3.00 to 3.49 honor roll 
include George Abalos, 
a pre-medicine major; 
Betty Ann Flowers, an 
undecided major; Lanell 
Flowers, an accounting 
major, and James Morris 
Wallace, a pre-engin­
eering major.

MolanoDr
V.I.P. PEACH PRESERVES 
V.I.P . PEANUT BUTTER  
DEL M ONTE PEAR HALVES 
DEL M ONTE FRUIT CO CK TA IL

M  t a  Beans
DEL MONTE

SLICED CARROTS, 303 can 
VAN CAM P HOM INY

Crisco Oil
Zee Crackers

SPILU M ATE PAPER TOW ELS 
CHIFFON FACIAL TISSUES

Lux Liquid
DOTTIE LEE BISCUITS 
M EAPO W LAKE OLEO

18oz. jar 63c
18 oz. jar 89c
303 can 55c
303 can 53c

KountyKist p p  
303 Can l l l i p  

2for v V t

2 for 65c 
300 can 25c

big roll 59c 
200 count 63c

Dishwashing 
22 Oz. Bot. 89c

2 for 29c 
1 lb. tub 59c

10 Lb. Bo

APPLES, Washington Extra Fancy lb. 45c

PORK Shoulder

ROAST ^
GOOCH

GERMAN STYLE SAUSAGE 
GOOCH FRANKS
Sliced Slab

ring $1.39 
12oz. pkg. 95c

Oacofl


